
 

 

 

 

6th April 2022 

A Big Thank You  
Our blue and yellow day to raise money for Ukrainian 
refugees raised a staggering £750.00. We were able to 
purchase a generator, which went out to Ukraine the 
following day and have plans in place to provide 
welcome packs for the children and young people who 
will be coming to Angmering soon. 
With regards the war in Ukraine, we have adopted a 
neutral line in school assemblies – such matters are very 
complicated – instead we have focussed on our 
responsibility to help others in need and helped the 
children think about ways that would support children in 
times of conflict. 
We look forward to writing with further news of the 
children’s gifts to those we are welcoming in due course. 

Dear Parents and carers 
As we come to the end of a busy term, I have a few notices and reminders. 

 

Covid update  
Below is the latest advice from the DfE:- 
If your child has a positive test for Covid. I 
will let you know if there are further updates 
from the DfE in due course. 
Children and young people aged 18 years 
and under who have a positive test result 
It is not recommended that children and 
young people are tested for COVID-19 unless 
directed to by a health professional. 
If a child or young person has a positive 
COVID-19 test result, they should try to stay 
at home and avoid contact with other people 
for 3 days after the day they took the test, if 
they can. After 3 days, if they feel well and 
do not have a high temperature, the risk of 
passing the infection on to others is much 
lower. This is because children and young 
people tend to be infectious to other people 
for less time than adults. 
Children and young people who usually go to 
school, college or childcare and who live 
with someone who has a positive COVID-19 
test result should continue to attend as 
normal. 
DfE 1st April 2022 
 
Please be aware that online learning is 
available if your child is absent due to Covid. 
Please see the school’s website for subject 
areas and activities the children can do at 
home. 
 

Well done Green 
house for winning 
the house points 

challenge this half 
term.  

 



  

 

  

Staffing 
We have had a consistent number of staff absent with Covid this term and this has proved really 
challenging virtually every day!! 
This is especially so when staff with responsibility for specific children are absent or if class teachers prove 
positive. It is not possible to get a supply teacher without plenty of advanced booking as all schools are 
experiencing unprecedented absence.  
We have been fortunate to call on staff (who are normally part time) to work extra days and also use 
teaching staff who have not been allocated to a class. This has helped with continuity for the children 
which is our first concern. Thank you for your patience this term – especially where absence has been 
protracted or arrangements have been changed at short notice.  
I refuse to let my optimism for the summer term be dented!! 
 

 
 

Parents’ Forum 
There is a Parents Forum meeting via Zoom 
on Thursday of this week. Following a long 
period of challenge for the children, it would 
be helpful to talk about educational progress, 
enabling catch up for children with gaps in 
learning and the school’s approach to 
behaviour. As usual there will be a chance for 
Q and A. All parents are very welcome to join 
the meeting which starts at 7pm. A meeting 
code will be sent out on Thursday morning. 

Buildings update 
I am glad to say the new foyer is complete and we look 
forward to making a Jubilee Garden (designed by the 
children!) on the grass next to the sliding doors. We are 
looking forward to having our glass artwork designed by 
the children installed this week. The piece, designed 
during our art and pottery week, has been made by local 
artist Siobhan Jones and shows the children’s pictorial 
designs for our six school values. 
The ground works along the side of the school have also 
been completed and the heavy plant has finally been 
taken off site. 
The field is now open again and we have three football 
pitches at the top of the field ready for the children to 
use each day. The Daily Mile track is also back in use so 
we will be encouraging lots of sport and fresh air over 
the summer. 

Jubilee Bank Holiday 
 
West Sussex term dates for this 
academic year have been amended 
to take account of the extra bank 
holiday in June for Her Majesty The 
Queen’s 70th Jubilee.  This extra 
holiday falls within half term week, 
therefore the academic year will 
finish a day earlier to compensate 
for this, on Thursday 21st July 2022. 



  

 

 
  

KS2 Angmering Mile 
Tuesday 26th April 

Sign up on our website 
https://forms.gle/kgudCC2mW44jZbeJ9 

Jubilee Celebration 
To commemorate the 
Queen’s Jubilee, we will 
be combining our 
Mayday celebrations with 
some royal celebrations 
on Friday 27th May. 
Parents will be invited to 
join us on the field 
,weather permitting. 
Please add this date to 
your diaries. 
The extra Bank Holiday 
will be added to the end 
of the summer term so 
that families can 
hopefully beat the rush if 
going away. This means 
the last day of term will 
be Wednesday 20th July  
(this needs checking) 

REMINDER 
Junior Choir are 

holding a concert 
this Thursday at 

3.30pm for parents 
and carers. 

Easter Holidays at Littlehampton 
Museum – FREE 

Find all the vintage Easter images 
hidden in the Museum to win a 
mini chocolate egg!  Trail sheets 

can be collected from the 
Reception Desk 

Sumdog Results March 2022… 
 

201 classes entered 
10th Mrs Cornell’s group 

15th Mrs Parris and Ms Dark’s group 
42nd Lewes Class 

58th Amberley Class 
 

1,908 Students played 
9th Ellie B, Mrs Cornell’s group 

37th Emily C, Mrs Cornell’s group 
47th Emma B, Mrs Cornell’s group 

 
A big well done to these children who answered all 
1000 questions: 
Year 5:  Arlo B, Skye, Scarlett, Isabella 
Year 6:- Ellie B, Emily C, Emma B, Olivia L and Charlie 
 
 

Well done to everyone who entered! 
 
 

Farewell to Mrs Broomhead 
At the end of this week, we say farewell to Mrs 
Broomhead who has taught here at St Margaret’s 
for the past eight years.  We thank her for her 
contribution to the school and wish her well in 
her new teaching role. 



  

  



 
 

  



  

  



 

 
  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

And finally, a big thank you for all your help this term with trips, reading and various events.   
All at St Margaret's wish you a very happy and restful Easter. 
Yours sincerely, 
Mike Jee 
Headteacher 
 

KS1 Easter Bonnet and KS2 Easter Cake competition this Friday 
 

Are you in KS1? Don’t forget to enter our Easter Bonnet competition  
 

Are you in KS2 children can enter our Easter Cake competition 
 
 

Pay on ParentMail to enter (see letter on website) 
 

Winners receive Out of Bounds vouchers and runners up receive chocolate 
eggs. 


